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High Offley Parish Council                                          

Minutes of the Meeting Held at 20:30 hours on Thursday 24th November 2022, at 
Woodseaves Village Hall. 

Councillors Present.  

E. Halls; D. Turpin; R. Hockenhull; P. Mason; M. Smith & M. Turvey, together with the Clerk and 
two members of the public. 

22/154: To Receive any Apologies and Record any Absences. 

Councillor S. Celecia was not present at the meeting. 

22/155: To Note any Declarations of Interest. 

Councillor P. Mason declared an interest as a landowner making a request to the parish council. 

22/156: To Consider a Response to the Stafford Borough Local Plan 2020-2040. 

The following were accepted as points to be raised in response to the Local Plan Preferred Options 
Consultation: 

i. The preferred development site HIG 13 was disproportionate to the size of 
Woodseaves. 

ii. The preferred development site HIG 13 was incongruous to the character of 
Woodseaves. 

iii. The sewage system would need to be upgraded with more suitable access the plant at 
Moscow Lane. 

iv. Willowcroft be included as a green space. 
v. Increased car parking on the A519. 
vi. Service infrastructure. 
vii. Sites in the Local Plan corresponding with the draft HOPC Neighbourhood Plan. 
viii. The need for a car park at the school. 
ix. Welcoming the development at Meecebrook. 
x. A reconsideration of Policy 26, concerning steel-framed buildings. 

*21:08: Having declared an interest, Councillor Mason left the meeting before his letter to council 
(redacted copy attached) was considered. 

The Clerk stated that the council could not meet with Councillor Mason’s request, as it would be 
effectively promoting the pecuniary interests of an HOPC councillor. Council agreed and suggested 
that Councillor Mason be advised to make his submission as a private individual to Stafford 
Borough Council. 
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22/157: To Confirm the Time and Date of the Next Meeting. 

The next meeting was confirmed as being at 18:30 hours on Thursday 8th December 2022. 

The meeting was closed by the Chair at 21:17 hours. 

S. Ridgewell, Clerk to Council. Friday 2nd December 2022. 

 

 


